Date: 30 January, 1988

From: LF Sanders, Secretary-Treasurer, SCTCCCA

To: Jim Kilbreth, President, SCTCCCA

Subject: Minutes from the winter clinic
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President Kilbreth opened the winter clinic of the SCTCCCA.
He- announced the winners of the coach of the year awards

in cross country from the association: Coach Ed Boehmke,
Eastside High-Boys' 4A; Coach Catherine Lempesis, Spring
Valley High-Girls' Open; and Coach Willie Wooden, Riverside
High-Boys' 3A.

The minutes of the summer clinic and a financial statement
was given by LF Sanders, Bell Street Middle. For the year
1987 the association started with a bank balance of $1639.67.
We took in $2771.69 and took out $1767.42 for a balance

of $3634.94 in the black. Coach Bob Jenkins of Northwestern
High moved that the association accept the minytes as written,
Coach John Jones of Spring Valley High secong}/l , 1t pagsed.

A1l members present voted on the crposs country coach of the
year -Tor the parent organization(SCtA). Coach Boehmke for
the boys and Coach Lempesis for the girls won by a large
margin.

Coach Jones presented a final wrap-up of the cross country
season. Coach Jenking proposed that the association ask
the U4A athletic directors to increase the qualifying teams
from the present 3 teams to 4 teams for 1988. Coach Rut
Dingle of Sumter High seconded. It passed. Coach Jones
asked for volunteers to help make a program for the state
cross country meetdt.

Coach Boehmke gave a report about the Clemson indoor fixture.
He stated that the association will be asked to help officiate.
Coach Boehmke also reported on the upcoming TAC certification.

Coach Steve Wilson of Socastee High reported on tkhe:status of
the Coaches Classic held each year at Socastee. He reported
that the community he serves is getting involed with this
meet. Coach Ed Parker of Hanna High proposed that all running
events held at the finals of the Coaches Classjcy be based

on place first, then time. Coach Jenkins secon ., It passed
by a vote of 21-7.

Coach Mike Moore of Irmo High gave a called for people

to sign up to work the state track meet. He will not*be

the meet director,but,will be the Columbia contact director.
Coach Moore gave a report on the Shrine Bowl Run. The run
raised $20,000 for charity.

Coach Delmer Howell of Mauldin High was on the agenda to
report on the use of gualifying standards for the state
meet series. He was conspicuously absent.

LF Sanders reported on the new rule changes. All the changes
discussed were from the 1988 National Federalization track
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rules book.

11:52- President Kilbreth reported on the approved fixtures for
the year. Coach Harold Jones of Hanna High proposed that
the association asked the SCHSL to conduct the state track
finals on the third weekepd of May, and that all other qualifying

meets would be set up accordingly. Coach Jenkins seconded.
It passed.

12:03- President Kilbreth reminded all present that elections for

officers will be done at the summer clinic. He then adjourned
the meeting.



